

Council Report For the meeting of April 12, 2018

To:

Council

Date:

April 10, 2018

From:

Chris Coates, City Clerk

Subject: Vehicles for Hire Amendment Bylaw No. 18-059

RECOMMENDATION

1. That Council give three readings to Vehicles for Hire Amendment Bylaw No. 18-059.

2. That upon adoption of Bylaw No. 18-059 Council approve the allocation of Parking Stands for the years for a five year period until December 31, 2022 to :

- a) Parking Stand 1 Black Beauty Line Victorian Carriage Tours Ltd.
- b) Parking Stand 2 Capital City Tally Ho Sightseeing Company.
- c) Victoria Single Horse Drawn Carriage Tours Inc.

And further that the annual fee payable for 2018 be \$1,170.00 for each Parking Stand.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

At the March 22, 2018 Council meeting, the following motion was passed during the consideration of Animal Control Bylaw Amendments:

Vehicles for Hire Bylaw:

Each horse while transporting passengers must display an identification number which is visible and legible. This identification number must correspond with the name, description and health record of the horse and is to be provided to the licensing officer and SPCA at the beginning of the season.

At the March 22, 2018 Council meeting, the following motion was passed:

Parking Stand Allocations for Horse Drawn Vehicles

That Council direct staff to extend the parking stand allocations of the Horse Drawn Carriage Parking Stands for a period of five years until December 31, 2022, and that the yearly fee be determined by the cost of on-street parking.

The attached Bylaw establishes the provisions directed by Council. The proposed amendments also establish the provisions whereby future allocations and the annual costs attributable to the allocations, can be made by resolution of Council instead of requiring bylaw amendments.

Respectfully submitted.

Chris Coates City Clerk

Report accepted and recommended by the City Manager:

Date:

List of Attachments:

Appendix A: Vehicles for Hire Amendment Bylaw No, 18-059